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、Table A   Applicant’s Responses to Departmental Comments  

 

Departmental Comments Applicant’s Responses 

A. Urban Design and Landscape, Planning Department 

 Landscape Section: 

 Having reviewed the supplementary information, please note our comments below from landscape planning perspective: 

1. Trees T7, T10 and T64 in the “Green Belt” zone were proposed to 

be retained in the previously approved s.16 application (A/SK-

TLS/56) but they are proposed to be felled in this submission by the 

same Applicant. With reference to the tree felling plan, those trees 

are not in direct conflict with the proposed development layout. 

Please review if those trees can be retained on site instead of felling. 

 

1. T7 on previous Tree Preservation and Removal proposal (TPRP) 

2020 which is proposed to be retained is no longer found in the new 

survey and thus not included in the TPRP 2024. The T7 in the TPRP 

2024 is a newly surveyed tree and have no previous recommendation. 

It is proposed to be felled due to cracks around tree ring, located on 

slope, canopy and roots will be affected by construction works and 

have a risk of failing. 
 

2. T10 - It is proposed to be felled due to poor structural condition, 

wound on trunk, in conflict with fence, severe leaning, located on 

slope, canopy and roots will be affected by construction works and 

have a high risk of failing. 

 

3. T64 - It is proposed to be felled due to poor structural condition large 

decayed wound on base trunk, located on slope, canopy and roots 

will be affected by construction works and have a high risk of failing. 

 

The above Trees No. T7, T10 and T64 have been reflected in the latest TPRP 

which was approved by the Lands Department. Please find the copy of the 

Self-Certification of Compliance for the latest TPRP approved by Lands 

Department on 23 April 2024 (Attachment A) for your reference. 

 

2. According to the Tree Felling Plan Comparison (Dwg. No. SMC1-

TR02), the drawing on the right is titled “Tree Felling Plan from 

Approved TRPR (Approval Date 23 April 2024)”. Please clarify 

the approving authority of the TPRP. 

 

The Self-Certification of Compliance for the TPRP dated 23 April 2024 was 

deemed approved by Lands Department. Please find Attachment A for your 

reference. 

3. It is noted that the “vertical green” along eastern boundary of the 

site in Greenery Calculation Plan (Dwg. No. SMC1_GP02) is not 

reflected in the Landscape Master Plan (Dwg. No. SMC-LMP01).  

 

Please find the revised Dwg. No. SMC1-LMP01 and SMC1-LMP02. 
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 Advisory Remarks to Applicant 

4. The Applicant should note that approval of the s.16 application 

under TPO does not imply approval of the trees works such as 

pruning, transplanting and/ or felling under lease. The Applicant is 

reminded to approach relevant authority/ government department(s) 

direct to obtain necessary approval on tree works.  

Noted. 

B. Buildings Department 

1. Carpark at LG/F with 4.8m headroom design will be favorably 

considered under the Buildings Ordinance upon submission of 

relevant justifications at general building plans submission stage.  

 

Noted. Justification would be submitted at General Building Plans 

Submission Stage. 

2. Detailed comments will be given during GBP submissions stage.  

 
Noted. 

 



Attachment A
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